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1	Purpose
This is presented to NHS Golden Jubilee Board for: 
· Awareness

This report relates to a:
· Government policy/directive
· Local policy

This aligns to the following NHS Scotland quality ambition(s):
· Governance arrangements are aligned to all the corporate objectives

2	Report summary	

2.1	Situation

The Staff Governance and Person Centred Committee was held on 4 July 2024, with the following key points noted at the meeting. 

	Item
	Details

	Well Informed
	The Committee approved the Integrated Performance Report May 2024.

The Committee approved the Communications and Marketing Annual Report for 2023/24 and commended the design and amount of work completed by the Communications Team. 

The Committee noted the Staff Government Monitoring Response and discussed the Blueprint for Good Governance Implementation Plan for 2024/25.


	Treated Fairly and Consistently
	The Committee received an annual update on the Diversity and Inclusion Strategy.  The Committee commended the quality and breadth of work across this area. 

The Committee noted the Staff Governance Submission Feedback Letter. 

The Committee received an update on Agenda For Change areas and welcomed the work completed to reduce the working week hours to 37 by late-August, ahead of Scottish Government directives. The Committee noted that the Band 5 Review portal opened in mid-June and there were 485 nurses within NHS GJ who were eligible to apply. 

The Committee noted the Protected Learning Time action plan. 


	Safe Working Environment
	The Committee approved the Strategic Risk Register noting that a deep dive will be undertaken over the summer on Fixed Term Contracts and reported to the next meeting.  International Recruitment remained a risk due to the continued challenge faced by staff members in finding permanent accommodation.

The Committee noted the Occupational Health Annual Report  for 2023/25 and commended the volume of work carried out by this service.


	Appropriately Trained
	The Committee approved the Medical Appraisal and Revalidation Annual Report and commended Mark MacGregor and John Luck for the marked improvement in appraisal completion figures. 

The Committee noted the Corporate L&OD Plan and Annual Report on Activity for 2023/24.
 

	Person Centred
	The Committee approved the Annual Feedback Report for 2023/24. 

The Committee approved the Whistleblowing Annual Report for 2023/24 and noted the new Cabinet Secretary’s focus on Whistleblowing and NHS staff in general. 

	Involved in Decisions
	The Committee noted the Partnership Forum update and heard about the approved Reckonable Service and Annual Leave policy. This would be expanded to include third and public sector service and would be backdated to 1 April 2024. 



The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 3 September 2024.

3	Recommendation

The Board is asked to note the Staff Governance Person Centred Committee
Update.



Marcella Boyle
Chair Staff Governance and Person Centred Committee
July 2024
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